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MAINE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
55 CAPITOL STREET
65 STATE HOUSE STATION
AUGUSTA, MAINE

04333

JOHN ELIAS BALDACCI EARLE G. SHETTLEWORTH, JR.

GOVERNCR DIRECTOR

August 10, 2009

Ms. Joy Prescoftt

Stantec Consulting

30 Park Drive

Topsham, MLE 04086

Project: MHPC# 1325-09 — Bowers Mountain; potential wind facility

Towns: Carroll Plantation and Kossuth Township, ME

Pear Ms. Prescoft:

In response to your recent request, I have reviewed the information received July 16, 2009 to
initiate consultation on the above referenced project.

Based on the predictive model of prehistoric archaeological site location, Phase I prehistoric
archacological survey is necessary for the rock outcrops and streams that lie within the project area. A list
of gqualified prehistoric archaeologists is enclosed along with material explaining the Phase I/II/[1l approach
{o archaeological survey. This information can also be found on our website:
www.maine.gov/mhpc/project_review This office must approve any proposal for archaeological
fieldwork.

Regarding above ground resources, the project area must be surveyed and an assessment made of
project impact on any identified historic properties. Depending on the area of potential effect (APE) that is
defined for this project, some of this area may have been surveyed by your firm during the Stetson Wind
Project. The architectural survey must be completed according to our “Above Ground Cultural Resource
Survey Manual Guidelines for Identification: Architecture and Cultural Landscapes Section 106 Specific”
and associated forms, which are both downloadable from our website:
www.maine. gov/mhpe/project_review Please find attached our revised photographic policy to be
referenced in lieu of the policy in our on-line survey manual. Any computer generated template other than
that provided by MHPC must be approved by MHPC prior to submission. No changes to the survey forms
are to be made without consuiting MHPC. In order to determine whether portions of the project area have
been previously surveved, please contact Christi Mitchell of our office. A list of historic preservation
consultants is enclosed for your information.

Once this information is received, we will forward a response regarding the results of our
evaluation, Please contact Robin Stancampiano of my staff if we can be of further assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Kirk F. Mohney
Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer
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